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Memorandum 
 

Date: February 26, 2020 
 
To:  Board of Directors 
 
From: Sonya Collins, Director of Procurement/Chief Procurement Officer 
 
CC: Sue F. McCormick, Chief Executive Officer; Nicolette N. Bateson, Chief Financial 

Officer/Treasurer; Cheryl Porter, Chief Operating Officer – Water and Field 
Services 

 
RE: Emergency Contract Number 1905101 “Northeast Water Treatment Plant 

High-Pressure Water System Emergency Partial Replacement”  
 Contractor:  J.F. Cavanaugh Company 
 
Please find below the response to the Board of Director’s request for the status of the above-

mentioned Emergency Contract from the Operations and Resources Committee meeting of 

February 12, 2020.  

 

Background:  The high-pressure water system near the Northeast Water Treatment Plant is 

nearing failure and requires immediate design and reconstruction to not impair GLWA’s ability to 

provide clean water to the public. The equipment that needs replacing includes the 

hydropneumatics storage tank, piping, valves, pumps, local controls and appurtenances. The length 

of this contract is 610 days, with the contract final completion date of October 2, 2021. The total 

cost of this project is not to exceed $3,000,000.00.  

 

Status:  The Notice of Intent was executed by J.F. Cavanaugh Company on January 31, 2020, 

thereby establishing an official start work date of January 31, 2020. The design work began on 

January 31, 2020, and the anticipated start date for the construction work is April 1, 2020.  The 

project is proceeding as expected with no major issues to report at this time.   

 

If you have any further questions, please contact me at 313-964-9486. 

 

 

 

SC/dte 


